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Rev Stephen Durkin 
deacon@holytrinitygci.uk 
 
 

Sisters of St Joseph of Peace 
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SUNDAY 7TH JULY 2024 – FOURTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

 

Saturday 6th July    5.00 pm Mass in Immingham (Welfare of Eleanor, Tom & Thomas Magner – Lucy Mowforth) 

        6.00 pm Mass in Grimsby (Polish) 
Sunday 7th July     9.00 am Mass in Cleethorpes (Missa pro populo) 

        11.00 am Mass in Grimsby (Hymns: 959, 607, 725, 938, 965) (Our Sick and Housebound Parishioners) 
 

Monday 8th July    2.00 pm Open Prayer Hour in Cleethorpes 
 

Tuesday 9th July    10.00 am Mass in Cleethorpes (Sr Kathleen Doyle CSJP RIP – Srs Ann Helen & Bridgetta) 
        2.00 pm Wedding Service for Jack Mills and Helen Eileen Cash in Grimsby 
 

Wednesday 10th July   3.45 pm Joint Staff Liturgy in Cleethorpes for St Mary’s and St Joseph’s Catholic Academies 
6.00 pm Mass in Cleethorpes (Missa pro populo) 

 

Thursday 11th July    9.30 am End-of Year Mass in Grimsby for St Mary’s Catholic Academy  
        2.00 pm End-of-Year Mass in St Joseph’s Catholic Academy 
 

Friday 12th July     6.30 pm Mass in Cleethorpes (Ninetieth Birthday of Anthonia Iyasele – Pauline Adiotomre) 
 

Saturday 13th July    10.00 am Holy Hour in Cleethorpes 
5.00 pm Mass in Immingham (Maureen Tuckey RIP – Lucy Mowforth & Family) 

        6.00 pm Mass in Grimsby (Polish) 
Sunday 14th July    9.00 am Mass in Cleethorpes in Thanksgiving for the Fiftieth Anniversary 
Fifteenth Sunday        of the Twinning of Cleethorpes and Königswinter 

in Ordinary Time    11.00 am Mass in Grimsby (Welfare of Francis Shennan – MT) 
 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Friday     5.45-6.25 pm  Grimsby 
Saturday    10.00-11.00 am Cleethorpes 
 

Sacraments of Anointing of the Sick and Reconciliation  
Friday     5.45-6.15 pm  Grimsby 

And also before and after Mass, by appointment, and at call 

Our Parish Safeguarding Representatives 

If you have safeguarding concerns or DBS enquiries, please 
speak to Richard Mellows (lead) or Sarah Pollard (deputy 
lead), email richard.mellowspsr@dioceseofnottingham.uk, or 
call or send a text to 07513 725509. 
 

Diocesan Schools in Our Parish 
St Joseph’s Catholic Primary Academy  
Philip Avenue, Cleethorpes (01472 690672) 
  

St Mary’s Catholic Primary Academy  
Wellington Street, Grimsby (01472 357982) 

 

 

To celebrate the sacred liturgy online – youtube.com/c/HolyTrinityGCI 
 

We value all in the name of Jesus the Christ 
by exercising our baptismal mission as Prophet, Priest and King 

so that all may flourish 
 
 

Prayer for the New Parliament and Government: O God, who gave one origin to all peoples and willed to gather from them 
one family for yourself, fill all hearts, we pray, with the fire of your love and kindle in them a desire for the just advancement 
of their neighbour, that, through the good things which you richly bestow upon all, each human person may be brought to 
perfection, every division may be removed, and equity and justice may be established in our this country, and the world may 
be recognised as our common home. Through Christ our Lord. Amen. Ss Andrew, David, George and Patrick: pray for us. 
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PARISH OF THE MOST HOLY AND UNDIVIDED TRINITY 
THE CATHOLIC CHURCH IN GRIMSBY, CLEETHORPES AND IMMINGHAM 

 
SAINT MARY’S PRESBYTERY 
HENEAGE ROAD 
GRIMSBY 
DN32 9DZ 

 T: 01472 342301 
 

 office@holytrinitygci.uk 
 W: holytrinitygci.uk 

21st June 2024 
 

Dear sisters and brothers, 
 

Meeting for All Volunteers – 10th July 2024 
 

As you know from the Sunday Message, I am holding a meeting for volunteers which will begin with the celebration of 
Mass in Corpus Christi Church on Wednesday 10th July at 6.00 pm. It will continue after a comfort break, and I hope that 
it will conclude by 8.30 pm at the latest. 
 

Why are we having this meeting? Because we are all responsible for safeguarding 
 
All are welcome in our parish, a welcome and inclusive family, in which we value all in the name of Jesus the Christ by 
exercising our baptismal mission as Prophet, Priest and King so that all may flourish. Every single member of our parish is 
responsible for safeguarding and promoting the wellbeing of all members of our parish family, all who come into our 
churches to celebrate Mass, to receive the sacraments, and for liturgical, devotional and personal prayer, and those who 
come into any of our other properties for activities facilitated by me or by any other member of our parish family. 
 

We are, each of us, our ‘brother’s keeper’ (Genesis 4:9), responsible for looking after each other after the example of 
Christ and at his command: ‘A new commandment I give to you, that you love one another: just as I have loved you, you 
also are to love one another.’ (John 13:34) 
 

As your parish priest, I seek to ensure that we are active participants in the life of our parish and not just passive recipients, 
and by having this meeting, I will help to empower and enable every member of our large and diverse parish family to live 
the Christian life, because everyone has a part to play and everyone must be allowed to play their part, and that includes 
embedding safeguarding in every aspect of our parish’s life, through training and support.  
 

Who is this meeting for? All volunteers in our parish 
 

Any adult who exercises any role in the life of our parish is expected to attend this meeting; children are welcome to come 
with an accompanying adult. If you are in one of the following groups, you must come to this meeting if you wish to 
continue to exercise your role: 
 

Admin Volunteer 
Altar servers 
Beekeepers 
Caretakers and cleaners (inc. brasses) 
Catechists 
Clergy, Religious 
Collectors and Counters 
EMHCs 
Flower arrangers 

Gardeners 
Group leaders 
Musicians and singers 
Parish Finance Committee 
Parish Pastoral Council 
Readers 
Sacristans 
Stewards 
Tea, coffee and kitchen 

 
If in doubt, please presume that you can and should come – we will be making a note of attendance. There will be a 
follow-up meeting for those who cannot attend, and those for whom it is not mandatory to come are welcome to come 
along if they wish. Even if you have undertaken safeguarding training elsewhere, or hold a DBS from another organisation, 
you must have a diocesan DBS for DBS-checked roles, and you must have undertaken level 1 training to volunteer in any 
capacity in our parish – without exception. 
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What will happen at the meeting? We will listen, reflect and learn 
 

 Holy Trinity Parish Hall will be open for registration from 5.30 pm, and attendees given a folder with their name on 
with the paperwork necessary for the meeting. 

 

 Our Eucharistic Celebration will begin at 6.00 pm and it will be followed by a comfort break. 
 

 Everyone will be asked to complete a volunteer registration form, a written agreement for volunteers, a parish 
registration form (census form) and a confidentiality agreement if they have not yet completed these. 

 

 Level 1 safeguarding training will be delivered by Emily McCullagh, the national safeguarding training and operations 
adviser for the Catholic Safeguarding Standards Agency, which regulates safeguarding policies and practices 
throughout the Catholic Church in England and Wales. This training is mandatory for any volunteer in any role in our 
parish, DBS-checked or not – without any exception whatsoever. 

 

 At this point, all who do not exercise a liturgical ministry and who do not wish to do the level 2 and level 3 training 
which is mandatory for those with DBS-checked roles can leave. To meet my requirements, volunteers must stay 
until this point; those whose roles require a DBS by the Diocese must stay for the rest of the meeting. Please note 
that level 2 and level 3 training may become mandatory for non-DBS-checked roles, and so you may wish to stay to 
do this training now. 

 

 I will briefly go through the guidance for altar servers, EMHCs, readers and stewards, and answer any questions which 
ministers may have about the guidance. 

 

 Emily will introduce level 2 & level 3 safeguarding training for those whose roles require it, and answer any questions. 
After Emily’s presentation, you will need to complete online knowledge test, and details will be given at the meeting. 

  
What if I do not go to this meeting? You will not be able to continue in your role 
 

I want everyone to complete their training and knowledge test by Sunday 8th September, so that the next parish rota for 
liturgical ministries can be compiled in good time before Friday 4th October, when the current rota finishes. Those who 
undertake liturgical ministries will only be included in the next rota if they have completed their training, and those whose 
roles are not on the rota will not be able to fulfil their role after that date unless and until they meet diocesan safeguarding 
requirements for their role(s). Simply, if volunteers are not willing to undertake basic safeguarding training, they are not 
suitable to exercise their role, and will cease to do so from Friday 4th October, no matter how long they have been fulfilling 
it, as we all have responsibilities to and for each other. There will be another meeting for those who are unable to come 
on Wednesday 10th July, but I do ask people to make this meeting a priority – I know that everyone is busy, but I also know 
the importance of priorities. I am prioritising this meeting, and I ask you to do the same. 
 

Our Safeguarding Team works for and with us all 
 

Finally, following consultation with the parish safeguarding team, I have restructured the team so that it can better help 
us all to keep our parish safe and welcoming, reflecting the all-embracing and all-inclusive love of God. Shelagh Winter is 
standing down as a parish safeguarding representative, and I am grateful to her, and to Richard Mellows and Sarah Pollard 
who will be continuing, with Richard as our safeguarding lead and Sarah as our deputy safeguarding lead. Please speak to 
Sarah or Richard about any aspect of diocesan safeguarding policy and practice, and with any queries you may have about 
DBS applications and renewals, volunteer registration forms, written agreement for volunteers, parish registration forms 
(census form) and a confidentiality agreements. 
 

Thank you for taking the time to read this letter, and I look forward to seeing all volunteers on 10th July. May the Lord 
Jesus, who safeguarded the wellbeing of others, lead us to do the same in everything we say and do! 
 

With my prayers and every good wish, 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 

Very Rev Canon Andrew Cole BA STL JCL VF 
Parish Priest 



Pope Francis’ Prayer Intention for July, the Month of the 
Precious Blood – the Pastoral Care of the Sick: May the 
Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick confer on those who 
receive it and their loved ones the power of the Lord and 
become an ever more visible sign of compassion and hope. 
 

Cycle of Prayer: During the summer of Ordinary Time, we pray 
for: a deeper understanding between Christians and Jews; 
those who suffer persecution, oppression and the denial of 
human rights; Europe; human life; and seafarers. We also pray 
for our young parishioners and those who men8777tor them, 
the sick and housebound, the recently deceased, and those 
whose anniversaries occur at this time. 
 

Welcoming Spaces: Holy Trinity Parish Hall is open to anyone 
who would like some welcoming company this week: 
 

Weds 12:30 pm – 3.00 pm with board games and natter 
 

Everyone is welcome to come in for free, with tea, coffee and 
biscuits available for all who would like them! 
 

Collections in April and May 2024: Offertory Collection – 
£6842.00 (standing orders), £2986.00 (envelopes), £1645.88 
(loose), £963.00 (Dona); total – £12436.88.  Annual Mission 
Appeal – £800.00. Thank you for your support of the Church’s 
mission! 
 

Diocesan Pilgrimage to Lourdes: I will be taking part in this 
year’s diocesan pilgrimage to Lourdes from Monday 15th July 
until Friday 19th July, along with Deacon Stephen and several 
parishioners. If anyone has any petitions or prayers which they 
would like me to take to Lourdes, please place them in the 
offertory collection boxes. Everyone has the chance to take 
part in the pilgrimage online by joining Lourdes from Home. 
Registrants have the option to receive a ‘Pilgrim Pack’ through 
the post, complete with a pilgrimage booklet, a candle will be 
lit for you in Lourdes, a zoom link will be provided for a live 
group call with Bishop Patrick, your intentions will be taken to 
the Grotto, and you’ll receive daily updates via e-mail and 
other goodies. To register for Lourdes from Home, please visit 
https://www.dioceseofnottingham.uk/events/lourdes or 
email communications@dioceseofnottingham.uk Fr Andrew 
 

The Fiftieth Anniversary of the Twinning of Cleethorpes and 
Königswinter will be celebrated with Mass in Thanksgiving in 
Corpus Christi Church next Sunday, 14th July, at 9.00 am, in the 
presence of the Worshipful the Mayor of the Borough of North 
East Lincolnshire, Cllr Stephen Beasant and a civic delegation 
from Königswinter. 
 

The Faithful Departed: Please pray for: Patricia Blampey, 
whose Funeral Mass will be celebrated in St Mary on the Sea 
Church on Tuesday 30th July at 12.15 pm prior to Committal in 
Grimsby Crematorium; and those who mourn. 
 

New Lectionaries: If you would like to contribute towards the 
purchase of new lectionaries for our parish, by sponsoring 
these books, in memory of a loved one or for a specific 
intention, please complete an envelope and return it, with an 
offering inside it, by placing it in the offertory collection boxes. 
Each book will then have a dedication plate placed in the inside 
front cover. Sunday Missals will also be available for sale in our 
parish in due course. 
 

Meeting for All Volunteers – 10th July 2024: Please go to 
https://sites.google.com/view/holytrinitygciministryhub for 
the job descriptions for your roles – please look at these 

before the meeting, this coming Wednesday, 10th July, which 
will begin with the celebration of Mass at 6.00 pm in Corpus 
Christi Church and continue after a comfort break. My letter 
explaining why attendance at this meeting is necessary for all 
volunteers in any role in our parish is available in each church 
or by emailing office@holytrinitygci.uk 
 

If you are a volunteer in any role in our parish, from minister 
of Holy Communion to washer-upper after morning Mass, 
please email parishpriest@holytrinitygci.uk by Wednesday 
evening if you will not be attending; you will have to attend a 
further such meeting of volunteers later in summer if you 
would like to continue in your role. I would be grateful if 
anyone wishing to step back from any role could contact me 
to let me know, although I will presume that those who are 
not present without having let me know wishes to step back. 
 

We are all responsible for safeguarding one another, and this 
weekend Richard Mellows, at 5.00 pm Mass, and Emily 
McCullagh, at 9.00 am and 11.00 am Mass, will explain more 
about what this means. Fr Andrew 
 

Parish Pilgrimage to Walsingham – 22nd August 2024: Fr 
Andrew will lead a parish pilgrimage to the National Shrine of 
the Blessed Virgin Mary in Walsingham on Thursday 22nd 
August. Places on the bus, which will leave Holy Trinity Parish 
Hall at 7.30 am, cost £20 for adults and £10 for children. We 
will arrive in Walsingham in time to celebrate Mass at noon in 
the Basilica, attend afternoon devotions and Benediction of 
the Blessed Sacrament, and renew the consecration of our 
parish to Our Lady of Walsingham in the Slipper Chapel; please 
contact Moira Waters (01472 475026). 
 

Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick – 21st July 2024: All 
who are ill – whatever the illness, whether it is chronic or 
acute, mental or physical – or who are suffering from anxieties 
or who are preparing for serious surgery can and should be 
anointed. There is an opportunity to gather from across our 
parish for the celebration of the Sacrament of the Anointing of 
the Sick with Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament in Corpus 
Christi Church on Sunday 21st  July at 3.00 pm; all are welcome 
to the liturgy, which will be followed by refreshments in Holy 
Trinity Parish Hall, to which everyone is also welcome and to 
which admission is free of charge. If you need transport, please 
contact Marie-Therese Shennan (07736 921676). Please come 
along to avail yourselves of the opportunity to receive the 
Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick which is, as Pope 
Francis describes it, ‘a visible sign of compassion and hope’. 
 

Sacraments of Initiation: Application forms for First Holy 
Communion and Confirmation in June 2025, and for Journey 
in Faith leading to Baptism or Reception at Easter 2025, are 
available in each of our churches.  
 

The Baptism of infants (children under seven) is administered 
by Fr Andrew or Deacon Stephen. If your children have not yet 
been baptised, please complete one of the forms, available in 
each of our churches, and hand it to Fr Andrew at Sunday 
Mass. You will then be invited to a preparation evening, after 
which your child’s Baptism will be arranged – the Baptism of 
your child is the most important day of their life, and the 
preparation evening will help you to understand why!  
 

Sea Sunday – 14th July 2024: Please take an envelope as you 
leave Mass today for the retiring collection to support the 
work of Stella Maris next weekend. 








